City Council City of Cheviot, Ohio 3814 Harrison Avenue Cheviot, Ohio 45211

RE: Finance Committee Meeting

To All Members of Council:

The Finance Committee met on November 24, 2015 at 8:15 pm in the meeting room of the city building. In attendance were committee members: Jim Martin, Jim Sunderhaus, Leslie Roden and committee chair Dennis Dinkelacker. Also in attendance were Council Members: Bill Clark, Amy Richter, Kitty Zech, and President of Council Debbie Slaughter.

The focus of this meeting is to discuss the restructuring of our taxes for the 2016 year and beyond. The chair and the president of council were given packets by representatives of the Auditor's office and neither was prepared to discuss the subject matter. The Law Director had stated at our last regular council meeting that he would attend and inform the committee of said changes, unfortunately Mr. Waters was unable to attend said meeting. Packets were handed out by Mrs. Slaughter to the committee members and a few others in attendance. After reviewing the packet and some minor discussion, it was agreed upon by committee and others in attendance to invite the appropriate individuals to review and explain said changes/ modifications to said tax restructuring.

The second topic of discussion this evening was pertaining to our 1st quarter appropriations for 2016. Mr. Braun was kind enough to leave a copy of said appropriations in chairman Dinkelacker's mailbox. The committee and others looked over and briefly discussed some of the changes of this appropriation versus the 1st quarter appropriation of 2015. It was agreed upon by the committee and others to move forward on said issue. Thank you to all in attendance for your input and continued support. Meeting adjourned at 8:55 pm.

Respectfully submitted.

Dennis T. Dinkelacker, Chairman

eslie Roden

Jim Sundernaus

Jim Martin